
 
 

T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO:  The Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, General Manager 
 
DATE:  March 22, 2021  
 
RE: EPAct 2005 Section 242 Hydro Incentive Program - Whitman Lake 

Hydroelectric Project 
 
 By report dated April 14, 2016, my office advised the City Council that then 
Senior Project Engineer Jennifer Holstrom had submitted an application to the 
Department of Energy under the EPAct 2005 Section 242 Hydro Incentive Program for 
the Whitman Hydroelectric Project. As indicated in the attached memorandum from Ms. 
Holstrom, KPU has been notified that it will receive a payment of $167,376 for power 
produced at the Whitman Lake Hydroelectric Project in 2019. I again wish to commend 
the Principal Project Engineer for her diligence in pursuing federal funding in support of 
the Whitman Lake Hydroelectric Project.   
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